Minutes of TBI Admin meeting held on Tuesday 31 July 2018 at Peter’s house
Present:
Julie (Convenor), Martin, Anne, Julian, Peter, Vanessa, Wendy

1. Apologies:
Sheila

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Accepted
	

	2. Matters arising 
	(item 6) No further response to request to agree to being on shareable members list, so this remains effectively useless.

(item 8) Black Isle Bicycles.

Poster has been prepared but needs wider distribution.

Agreed to buy bag for folding bike.
	Anne

	Items for decision

1. Fortrose market
	First market to be on Saturday 4 August at Fortrose Town Hall.  Agreed to congratulate Martin for his own hard work and for co-ordinating the efforts of other volunteers to finally get the market off the ground.  Agreed that Rachael Macgregor would be offered post of market organiser for TBI on a per hour basis for  September and on the same basis as the other TBI organisers for October, with the hope that she would be able to continue for November and beyond.  Noted that the Town Hall might prove to be too small, and that the school theatre was another possibility.  Martin and Sheila thanked for getting a good article in the Ross-shire Journal.
	

	2. Bike racks at Tore
	Wendy had drawn attention to the fact that the bike racks at Tore (near the bus stop, installed by HC for Million Miles), were overgrown by gorse and unusable, and suggested slabs need to be laid to prevent regrowth once cleared.  Agreed to a) ask HC to do the work or agree to our getting it done;  b) do initial grass and gorse clearance ourselves;  c) try to find a local contractor willing to complete the job with slabs etc. as appropriate.  Funds available for this.
	Wendy (?)

Martin, Peter

Peter (Anne)

	3. Turnip Talks
	Martin presented a paper with a proposal to hold a series of primarily discussion events for members at two-monthly intervals throughout the year, on Transition or Black Isle-related topics.  Agreed 'Turnip Talks' might be felt to have negative connotations - 'Topical Talks' suggested as an alternative.  Provisionally agreed three events during winter months, the first  possibly after the AGM,with rotating chair/facilitator and possible occasional expert input (but not lectures).  Martin had a contact which might open additional possibilities of using the Muir Hub and showing films.
	Martin

	3a. Surplus produce
	Anne had suggested co-ordination to make use of produce surpluses.  Ideas discussed included food exchange at markets and a pointer in the newsletter to posting information about surpluses on Facebook.  Anne would talk to Emma Whitham about possibly extending the use of community fridges.
	

	Items for discussion
4. Membership
	New member Lynne Mackenzie, Rosemarkie - approved.
	

	5. Treasurer's report
	Julian had presented a transaction report for June, but noted that as the meeting was on the last day of the month figures were not available for July, and suggested six-weekly meetings be arranged for the middle and the start of the month.  The financial situation was satisfactory.  He would remind Callum of the need to prepare accounts for the year end and AGM.
	

	6. Black Isle Bikes
	Anne reported that Jon Palmer was doing a good job running bike hire from his base in Cromarty.  Publicity material and banners had been produced and hires were satisfactory, with receipts to date of £620.
	


	7. Comms
	Sheila had submitted a comprehensive report which, in her absence, was not discussed in detail.  One point taken up, which had also arisen in preparing publicity material for Fortrose market, was the need to create a new 'house style', attractive to younger people, common to all TBI publicity material.  Discussed employing a graphic designer, or seeing if UHI might provide some input through a student design project.  Agreed there were sufficient active Comms-related issues to justify the Comms group being re-constituted and meeting.  Noted need to start thinking about preparing next year's markets programme leaflet.
	Martin to approach UHI

	8. Energy
	Peter reported that a local energy-saving consultancy had been added to the website Busines Directory, and a news item would highlight this and draw attention to the business directory, which was probably not much known about or used.
	

	9. Food and Growing
	Julie reported that Grow North continued with mostly small numbers but good feedback from some regulars.  There was a problem with people booking then pulling out close to the event.

We need to consider whether to continue or change format for next year.
	

	10. Orchard survey
	The Highland Area Report of the National Orchard Inventory for Scotland had been circulated, and its dedication to David Reid was noted with satisfaction.  It was noted that the report did not include details of the location and description of individual orchards, and felt that this limited its usefulness.  Agreed to find out if this information could be obtained.
	Wendy

	11. Tourism
	Julian reported that BITT continues to support slow, green and sustainable tourism, but significant further development would depend on the appointment of a paid Development Officer, for which funding support would be required.  Interest from UHI for Tourism Faculty students to participate with the outside world would be followed up.  Duncan Bryden who had been consultant to BITT for a Black Isle Wildlife Trail was Professor of Tourism at UHI and his report had contained suggestions which could potentially be developed by students as projects.  BITT's current activity includes issuing a tourist map, to be posted on noticeboards, and information on Black-Isle info and TBI websites, networking events and sub-group meetings for members and a newsletter to be published soon.  It had objected to expansion of the cruise ship berth at Invergordon and was opposed to a suggestion to re-route the NC500 through the Black Isle as justification for a larger ferry at Nigg.
	Julian

newsletter to TBI

	12. Waste event
	Sheila had circulated detailed planning notes for a TBI waste awareness-raising event she and Vanessa are organising for the autumn.  Noted that speakers from HC and SEPA are provisionally booked.  Agreed that Munlochy Village Hall is preferred venue, 'Waist deep in Waste' the likely event title, preferred dates Thursdays 27 September and 4 October, and supporting input will be required from all directors and others.  A 'Drastic Plastic' meeting before the event might be an opportunity to engage such support.
	Vanessa

Sheila

and all

	13. Future meetings
	Wednesday 12 September at Anne's

Wednesday  7 November  venue tbc
	

	14. AOCB
	AGM Tuesday 27 November at Glachbeg

Newsletter welcome message  )

Revise poster people list           )  refer to Comms group

No response from Aberdeen research student

Plans to be developed for TBI's 10th anniversary next year

Agreed to take table at UHI Freshers' Fayre
	Sheila

Wendy

	Close
	Meeting closed at about 9.45
	


PM  02-08-2018

